
Proposed modification of the Feb 16 urgency ordinance prohibiting the use of motorized vessels on 

Clear Lake during the flood emergency 

 

Add to Section 3  

“Boating operations for emergency salvage operations or other emergency operations shall be 

considered on a case-by-case basis, taking into account the weather conditions at the time, the need for 

emergency action, and the risk to property owners along the shore line.  When such operations are 

allowed to take place on Clear Lake under this urgency ordinance, they may only do so when properly 

permitted and any motorized vessel used in such an operation shall make way at idle speed or less than 

5 mph within a ½ mile from shore.  The above referenced activities shall be carried out under individual 

permits issued by the Lake County Water Resources Department. Water Resources shall notify the 

Sheriff’s office of the issuance and conditions of said permits. The permits will be issued at no cost 

during the period of the Urgency Ordinance.” 


